
                 

Green Belt Motor Club ‘one-at-a-time’ Clubman Autocross 

Sunday 14th August 2022 

 

Green Belt Motor Club will be running a Clubman Status Autocross near Bishops Stortford on Sunday 14th August 

2022. This event is not part of any championship and a number of measures will be put in place to encourage 

participation from more standard based cars. There will a class for Juniors (14-17). 

For this event there will be 2-3 cars on the circuit at a time and cars will start one at a time with suitable gaps. 

Overtaking will not be allowed, should one car catch the one in front then they will abort their run, return to the 

start line via the paddock and automatically receive a timed rerun.  

The technical rules for production cars are very simple; In addition to a standard MOT, it is necessary only to 

have a secured hand-held fire extinguisher, mudflaps on all wheels, battery terminals covered with the earth lead 

identified by yellow tape and headlamps to be taped up. 

Fire-resistant overalls and crash helmet complying with Motorsport UK regulations are needed along with gloves 

(fireproof gloves recommended) and goggles or a visor for open cockpit cars. 

For those unfamiliar with Autocross, it is a circuit laid out on an open field, generally stubble, and competitors will 

have several timed runs of 3 laps of the circuit, including practice runs. 

There will be classes for standard production cars and road rally cars as well classes for prepared autocross cars 

and stage rally cars and Juniors. 

Drivers will require the Clubman competition licence which can be applied for free of charge from Motorsport UK, 

or a higher-level licence and will need to belong to an invited motor club. Our aim is for this to be offered to the 

widest audience so groups such as the Anglia Motor Sport Club and Weald Motor Club will be invited, which 

between them include the majority of local motor clubs. 

A car may be entered twice with different drivers, and a driver may drive multiple cars providing a separate paid 

entry is made for each. 

Regulations will be published in June. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/100057311926807/posts/389052386348489/?d=n

